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Petition P-05-939 Immediate embargo on new dog breeding licences, licence renewals
and planning applications until regulations are fit for purpose and enforceable

Thank you for your email of 8 January regarding petition P-05-939.

Animal welfare and the responsible ownership of animals are priorities for the Welsh
Government and the Wales Animal Health and Welfare Framework Group. We are committed
to maintaining high standards of welfare for all animals kept in Wales at all stages of their

lives.

| had already committed to reviewing the Animal Welfare (Breeding of Dogs) (Wales)
Regulations 2014 and also made my intentions clear on the value | see in banning third party
sales of puppies and kittens. Following the recent broadcast of a BBC Wales Investigation
programme, | appreciate urgent action is needed in this area. With this in mind:

e | accepted the offer of help from the Wales Animal Health and Welfare Framework
Group and requested an urgent and immediate review of the dog breeding
regulations. The work commenced in November and has recently concluded.
Officials received the report on Tuesday and a decision how best to address the
issues will be made following full consideration of the recommendations.

e The Chief Veterinary Officer has met with Local Authority Chief Executive Officers to
discuss barriers to enforcement. The Welsh Local Government Association was also
represented. | have been advised the meeting was very productive and officials are
considering the next steps.
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e The Chief Veterinary Officer immediately referred the BBC programme to the Royal
College of Veterinary Surgeons.

e Officials launched a social media campaign on the run up to Christmas, aimed at
prospective puppy purchasers, highlighting the importance of sourcing responsibly.

The Welsh Government will continue to work with key stakeholders, including Local
Authorities and the other Administrations to ensure we introduce changes which will have a
lasting impact on the welfare standards of dogs and cats bred in Wales.

Any changes to the legislation or to enforcement must be proportionate and evidence based.
Dog breeding is a legitimate business and the majority of breeders meet the required welfare
standards. There are approximately 260 licenced breeders in Wales and it would not be
appropriate to implement a moratorium which would penalise lawful breeders for the actions
of others.
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